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· Go-Safe – Camera van at the Council Depot
I’ve received a response from a Dyfed-Powys Police GoSafe officer who has agreed to carry out a feasibility study to allow the Camera Van to park at the Council Depot entrance at weekends.  
Even if approved, it is not an ideal solution but could be the stepping-stone to creating a parking area that is accessible all week.
As there is sufficient width and good visibility along the verges, it’s my intention to find a permanent site along the road.    
I’ve written to PCC’s Highways Dept to notify them of our intentions.                                                         

· Tanners Lane Junction.
The Traffic Planner at PCC’s Highways Dept is arranging a site meeting to take place on one of 2 dates pencilled-in before the end of February. 
As well as looking specifically at the Tanner’s Lane junction, they have agreed to look at the layout of the Boars Head junction as part of the exercise
I’d like to thank the many residents who wrote in with their individual testimonies of having to run the gauntlet at the junction on a daily basis. 

· The new Templetots facility at Templeton CP School
An unexpected access issue has arisen which threatens the future of the project. A strip of land between the school field hedge and the inner security fence was earmarked as the access track to the new unit. Ownership of the strip of land is now disputed. 
PCC’s Property Dept is now dealing with it as a matter of urgency and I am pressing for a swift resolution as Templetots are facing funding deadlines which have to be met as well and to minimise delays to the start of the build.



                                                                                                                 
